Sherri Stephens-Green [Sherri_Stephens_Green@bigpond.com]

Dear Senators,
 

I live at Lake Munmorah on the Central Coast, which is about half way between Sydney and Newcastle. 
 

There are currently no surgeries in my local area which bulk bill.
 

Several weeks ago, I made an appointment to see my local doctor, and was advised that I would have to wait two weeks for an appointment.(This waiting time is not unusual) Because I wanted an appointment on a Saturday (I do work Monday to Friday at Chatswood and I am unable to attend the surgery during the week) I was advised that there is a surcharge on the normal consultation fee.
 

I made my appointment for 10 am on a Saturday, and was not seen by the doctor until 1:30 pm. I left the surgery after paying $82 for the consultation. I was advised by surgery staff, that I may have received quicker service had a made an appointment during the week, to which I responded that they would need to be open at either 5 am, or stay open after 7pm (I leave home at 6am and return home around 7pm at night, so weekday appointments are not suitable for me).
 

I am aware that there are one or two doctors who bulk bill at the Wyong Hospital medical centre (this is about 20 kilometres away), but because they do bulk bill the waiting list is longer than that for my local doctor.  This becomes an issue in itself, if one happens to get sick and you require a certificate from a doctor for work purposes. I have seen many work mates unable to provide doctors certificates because they are unable to see the doctor on the day they are actually sick.
 

The normal charge for a consultation at my local surgery is $45, rising to $54 for a long consult. In an attempt to save money, last week my husband, who had an appointment booked, also took my three year old son to the doctor last week in order to receive an immunization injection. Whilst the immunization injection was free, my son required a separate appointment to receive the injection, (they were unable to do this during my husband's consultation)which of course required payment of an additional $45. Because my husband did not have the $90 on him, we now have to wait a further period before my son receives his immunization shot.
 

At present, I do not see this situation improving, and I do not believe that a visit to the doctor should be restricted to,
1.    when one has the money to pay for the consultation, and
2.    dependant upon a waiting period, because there are not enough doctors to service the population.
 

Regards
 

Sherri Stephens-Green
4A Anita Ave
Lake Munmorah
NSW 2259 

